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UPCOMING DATES 

• Monday 5th February 2024  - Selected Year 5 and 6 Swimming 

• Wednesday 7th February 2024  

- Second Hand Uniform Sale 

- No Netball Squad Training 

- Year 5/6 Girls Football Fixture at home 3.15pm -4.15pm - More information on 

SPOND 

• Thursday 8th February  2024 - PTA Valentines Disco 4.30pm -5.45pm 

• Friday 9th February 2024  

- Selected Year 3 and 4 Boys Football Tournament at Auriol School. Pick up WFJS at 

12.40. Finish 3pm 

- Sponsored Walk forms due into school 

- Break for half term - usual finish time 3.25pm/3.30pm. Return Tuesday 20th 

February 2024 

Click Here1 for Upcoming Events 

Click here2 for School Calendar and to Subscribe to Calendar 

HEAD'S UPDATE 

Welcome to additional positive play staff: A warm welcome to Mr Will Balcombe to the lunchtime 

team. Some of the children will know Mr Balcombe from 'JAG', our excellent wraparound care. He is 

a very enthusiastic and a sporty person who is joining our positive play team. These staff encourage 

games and activities during lunchtime and introduce new ideas for having fun at break. Mr Balcombe 

will be working with Mrs White who leads the positive play. Together they ensure that the children 

are active and enjoying their free time and they also purchase play equipment, including 

replacements for any broken equipment to ensure it is always available.  

Firewall and Online Monitoring at School: It might be worth knowing that the school has a very 

rigorous approach ensuring online safety for the children here. We have a very efficient firewall and a 

very powerful monitoring programme called SENSO that also flags up when children try 

inappropriate searches. Obviously some of the flag ups are erroneous - such as the word 'bomb' 

when researching Britain in the 1930s in Year 6, however, other flag ups work well and children are 

identified by their log in and the time and location is noted. This will lead to a direct meeting with a 

member of the safeguarding staff team and the child to discuss why the child had typed in 

inappropriate language and usually incurs a week of accompanied use of the Chromebook computers 

as a reminder not to search rude or nasty words. The children know the system exists and this works 

well in protecting the children from unsuitable content and preventing the searching of 

 
1https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/events 
2https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/calendar 



inappropriate websites or words. Incidentally the SENSO system is working all the time and includes 

all computers and so staff are also monitored.  

Farewell to Olwin: The Resident Liaison Group is a group that meet with me once a term to discuss 

community issues and we promote  a link between the local residents (exclusive of parent residents) 

to secure a mutually beneficial relationship. Sadly we are saying farewell to Olwin Macarthur who is 

stepping down after many years in the group. We wish her all the very best in the future and we are 

thankful for all her helpful input to the group. 

School Dinners: Twelve15 are our dinner providers and unfortunately Mrs Rodford, the head cook, 

has been off following surgery. Getting the lunches through is a delicate balance of timings and so 

the remaining staff have been keeping it going. Some options and timings have been changed for the 

time being however the company have said things will be back to normal after the half term. Dinners 

are at an all time high and the three week menu is healthy and popular. Please do direct your 

suggestions and ideas to Twelve15 or email the office and we will pass them on. Thank you for your 

understanding.  

 

THIS WEEK 

Year 5 French Fashion Show 
As our theme in French for Spring 1 is clothing, Year 5 took part in a French Fashion Show on 

Monday, 29th January. The Year 5 children modelled their fashion collections for either winter, 

spring, summer or autumn. 

Bravo to both Year 5 classes who really strutted their stuff and brilliantly described what they were 

wearing during the French fashion show. Thank you to the parents who ensured that clothing was 

brought in. 

http://twitter.com/statuses/1752727238871486951 



Year 3 and 4 Girls Football Tournament - Friday 2nd February 2024 
Well done to all the Year 3 and 4 children who took part in the girls football tournament this 

afternoon, Friday 2nd February 2024, at Auriol Junior School.  We will publish the match report next 

week.  

Please can the football players take their kit home and return it washed to the School Office on 

Monday ready for the next match.  Thank you 

IMPORTANT NEWS 

INSET DAY - Monday 19th February 2024 
Please don't forget that there is an INSET day on Monday 19th February 2024 when school is closed 

for staff training and a very important mid year review of our school development targets and plans.  

Pupils return to school on Tuesday 20th February 2024. The next INSET day is Friday 24th May 2024. 



Second Hand Uniform Sale - 7th February 2024 

 

Option to Change Child's Meal Preference 
As we approach the end of this half term, you have the option to change your child's meal 

preference. Please only complete this form by Wednesday 7th February 2024 if you wish to make a 

change. If your child requires a special diet, please can you also complete and return the attached 

form below by Wednesday 7th February. This form can also be found directly on our website under 

Parents/Meals. Please can you settle your child's account and any outstanding balances if applicable. 

If you wish your child to continue with a School Lunch after half term, your child's balance for this 

half term must be paid by Monday 5th February.  

Click here3 to change lunch preference. Thank You The School Office 

 
3https://forms.gle/nJ3ZJmtuY3dtPMQe8 



 

 



 

The Year Group Book of the Month 
The Year Group Book of the Month will be new books introduced to each year group each month for 

the teachers to share an extract of in library time. The book will then be in a classroom for the 

children to borrow or for the class to read together. The books will be added to the newsletter each 

month as a 'recommended read' for home. If the children like them, they are more than welcome to 

read them at home. 

The year groups books for this month (January) are: 

• Year 3: "Oscar's Lion" by Adam Baron and Benji Davies 

• Year 4: "Foxlight" by Katya Balen 

• Year 5 - "Impossible Creatures" by Katherine Rundell 

• Year 6 - "Howl's Moving Castle" by Diana Wynne Jones 



 

 



 



 

PTA Valentines Disco  - Thursday 8th February 2024 
Valentines Disco for the children is selling really well and we can't wait for DJ Findlay's playlist for the 

kids to boogie and play games to. Get your child's ticket via PTA Events: https://www.pta-

events.co.uk/wfjspta 



 

ALL WEATHER PITCH SPONSORED WALK FUND RAISER 

We ask that all sponsorship be paid online via a Crowdfunding page by the end of the half term. 

https://www.crowdfunder.co.uk/p/all-weather-pitch-sponsored-walk  

Please return all sponsorship forms to the school office and make your donations by Friday 9th 

February 2024. Any donations are highly appreciated.  

Each class has been challenged to work as a team to walk, jog or run a certain VIRTUAL distance and 

be sponsored to raise funds for the all weather pitch. Year 3 are walking/running 53 miles to 

Brighton., Year 4 are walking/running 61 miles to Portsmouth, Year 5 are walking/ running 70 

miles to Cambridge, and Year 6 are walking/ running 80 miles to Dover. 

The children will be given the opportunity each week during the Weekly Mile and at the start of each 

games lessons to complete as many laps of the playground in a designated time. Their laps will be 

counted, converted to a distance and recorded. All pupils will have 3 weeks to complete the 

challenge. Each child will be contributing to the class total and you will be sponsoring the entire class 

as a whole unit. If you or anyone in your community wishes to sponsor your child’s class, your child 

has been sent home with a sponsorship form or you the form is below.  



 

 

NSPCC Rocks is back on Times Table Rock Stars! 
NSPCC Rocks is back on TTRS! This competition is running on Friday 2nd February 2024. The 

children have a 1-hour time limit to contribute to the tournament on this day. This is a really good 

way to raise awareness about the NSPCC, especially following our recent assembly and lessons, and 

continue to strengthen our fluency with our tables. We are really looking forward to celebrating the 

most valuable players in Celebration Assembly the following week. Miss Sarjeant. 

 



Have you got any unused or unwanted books? 
Thank you for the kind donations that parents/carers have already brought into school.  We still 

appreciate more unused or unwanted good quality books for 7 to 11 year olds for class book corners 

and the library. Please bring them in to School Office.  Thank you! 

Uniform Reminder - Tights Or Socks 
A new fad is creeping in of dark tights with white socks over the tights. Please note this is contrary to 

the school uniform.  Children should wear either socks or tights and not both.  For the details about 

our uniform see our school website by clicking here4. 

Update on Year 5 and 6 Choir for Playhouse Festival 
Thank you to all those Year 5 and 6 choir members who have expressed interest in taking part in  the 

Epsom and Ewell Music Festival on 26th and 27th March 2024. We had more responses than places 

available.  Mrs Johnstone has emailed the  organisers to ask if any other schools aren't bringing their 

full quota whether we could bring a few extras.  The reason they cap numbers is due to fire 

regulations and health and safety. She was hoping to have had a response before allocating days as 

we would love to invite all of those wanting to attend. She is chasing the organisers and will wait a 

few more days for a reply before making our plans.  

YEAR 3 

Year 3 Book of the Month -  "Oscar's Lion" by Adam Baron and Benji Davies 

 

 
4https://wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk/parents/uniform 



YEAR 3 AND 4 

After School Rugby Club Extended to Year 3 and 4 
The  after school rugby club has been extended to include Year 3 & 4 children  after the Spring half 

term holiday.  If  you are interested in your child attending on Tuesdays 3.30-4.30pm from 20th  

February to 19th March 2024 then please contact Mr Sellars on csellars@mail.com.  The club costs 

£35 for the half term.  Places will be allocated on a first come first served basis. 

 



YEAR 4 

Year 4 Book of the Month: "Foxlight" by Katya Balen 

 

Year 4 – Residential Trip to Ufton Court  7th – 8th May 2024 
Please make a note of the following instalment dates: 

• 2nd instalment of £75 due 2nd February 2024 

• 3rd instalment of £75 due 15th March 2024 



YEAR 5 

Year 5 Book of the Month  - "Impossible Creatures" by Katherine Rundell 

 

Year 5 Date For Your Diary 
Year 5 Music Assembly - Tuesday  12th March 1.15pm (Parents of performers are invited to attend) 

If your child would like to take part in the music assembly, auditions will be taking place during the 

Year 5 music lessons on Tuesday 5th March 2024.  Please ensure your child brings their instrument 

and music on this day ready to perform. Parents of children selected to perform will receive an email. 

Year 5 – Residential Trip to Marchants Hill 7th to 10th May 2024 
Please make a note of the following instalment dates: 

• 3rd instalment £115 due 26th January 2024 

• 4th instalment of £110 due 1st March 2024 

Year 5 and 6 Swimming 
The chosen children will continue swimming on Monday mornings.  Parents have been 

informed.  Lessons will continue on the following dates: 5th February, 26th February, 4th March 

and 11th March and 18th March 2024 . Voluntary donations of £50 have been requested and this 

can be made via Scopay.  Please remember to pack swimming costume/trunks and a towel for each 

Monday as we leave sharply at 8.55am.   



YEAR 6 

Year 6 Book of the Month - "Howl's Moving Castle" by Diana Wynne Jones 

 

Year 6 Junior Citizen Scheme 26th February 2024 
A letter has been sent to parents/carers with details of our forthcoming trip to Epsom 

Downs  Racecourse for the Junior Citizen event on Monday 26th February 2024.  In order to cover 

the cost we do ask for a  voluntary contribution of £11.50 payable via Scopay. 

If  your child is currently taking part in the swimming course on Monday mornings,  then they will 

miss the swimming for this week only and join the rest of year 6  for Junior Citizen.  If you have 

already  paid for swimming, an adjustment will be made to your contributions when we  continue 

swimming in the Summer term. 

Year 6 Date for Your Diary 
Year 6 Music Assembly - Tuesday  27th February 1.15pm (Parents of performers are invited to 

attend) 

If your child would like to take part in the music assembly, auditions will be taking place during the 

Year 6 music lessons on Thursday 22nd February. Please ensure your child brings their instrument 

and music on this day ready to perform. Parents of children selected to perform will receive an email. 



PTA AND FUNDRAISING 

 

PTA Comedy Night 
Wallace Fields Junior School welcomes the return of the infamous Comedy Night. This is a popular 

event and an excellent selection of circuit comedians will be bringing the mirth along for a fun 

evening (adults only). Bring your sense of humour and get ready to laugh.  Funniest tickets in-town 

are now available to book via pta-events.co.uk/wfjspta5  

Doors open at 7:30pm on  Friday 15th March 2024  First drink and bar snacks included  WFJS PTA. 

 
5http://pta-events.co.uk/wfjspta 



 



 

Reminders and News 

French Homework 
The optional Linguascope practice for this week is as follows: 



• Year 3: Linguascope E/Couleurs 

• Year 4: Linguascope B/Moi et ma famille/Description du visage 

• Year 5: Linguascope B/Moi et ma famille/Les vetements 1 et Les vetements 2 

• Year 6: Linguascope B/L’alimentation/Les legumes 

Artistic Adults Needed to Create Mural 
Mrs Curran is looking for volunteers who would like to paint a mural on the climbing wall at the 

school. Any adults who are artistic and would like to be a part of this project, please contact Mrs 

Curran via office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk6 

Join the Exciting Globo Kidz Camp this February Half Term Camp at Wallace Fields 

Junior School!  

 

After an extremely successful October Camp, we are thrilled to announce an action-packed and 

exhilarating February Half Term Camp at Wallace Fields Junior School! Get ready for a week full of 

sports, games, and endless fun for your children.  

Date: 12th February – 16th February 2024.  

At our camp, your child will have the opportunity to participate in a wide range of sports and 

activities. From football to table tennis, netball, invasion games to glow dodgeball, and even laser tag 

and nerf wars, we have something for everyone!  

Our experienced and enthusiastic coaches will guide the children through various sports drills, skill-

building exercises, and exciting team games. They will not only have a blast but also develop their 

teamwork, coordination, and sportsmanship skills.  

To register your child for this fantastic February Half Term Camp, simply visit our website 

www.globokidzcamp.co.uk 7or give us a call at 07725021035. Spaces are limited, so don't miss out on 

this incredible opportunity!  

We can't wait to welcome your child to the Wallace Fields Junior School Half Term Camp, where they 

will make new friends, learn new skills, and create unforgettable memories. If you have any 

questions or require further information, please do not hesitate to reach out to us.  

Best regards,  

 
6mailto:office1@wallacefields-jun.surrey.sch.uk 
7https://www.globokidzcamp.co.uk/ 



Globo Kidz Camp  

 



Wellbeing and Safeguarding 

 

 



 

 



COMMUNITY NEWS 

 

 



 

 



 

 


